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PROPOSED ROAD OPENING / NAMING 
AND CLOSURE IN LEONGATHA 
 
South Gippsland Shire Council, pursuant to s.204(2) and s.223 of the Local Government Act 
1989, at its meeting held on 22 February 2017 proposed to: 
 

a) Declare a section of unused government road off Tilly Court, Leongatha (being 
an area of 2,485m2) to be a public highway and open for public traffic; and  

b) Name the unnamed road off Tilly Court, Leongatha as 'Sadies Way'; and  

c) Close a section of road known as ‘Tilly Court’ from approximately 110m east of 
Louise Simon Court to the government road (Sadies Way) which is proposed to 
be opened. 

A person may make a submission to this proposal. Submissions are to be received no later 
than 5pm 30 March 2017. 
 
Any person making a submission is entitled to be heard in support of the submission.   
If a person or a representative wishes to be heard in support of the submission they must 
state this in their submission. 
 
Copies of submissions (including submitters’ personal information such as their name and 
address) will be published and made available at the Council meeting at which the proposal 
will be considered.  
 
All Submissions are to be addressed to the CEO, South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith 
Street, Leongatha Vic 3953 or Private Bag 4, Leongatha Vic 3953. 
 
Please refer to location map on the following page for road locations.  
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Locality Map 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Section of Tilly 

Court to be 
CLOSED 

 
Section of road to have 

agricultural licence removed 
so that it can be OPENED 
and NAMED “Sadies Way” 


